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Old Saybrook Planning Commission Minutes
February 20, 2002


I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman, Judith Gallicchio, called the regular meeting to order for Wednesday, February 20, 2002 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.

II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members



Absent Members
Judith S. Gallicchio, Chairman

Salvatore V. Aresco, Alternate Member

Robert J. McIntyre, Vice Chairman

Kathleen Smith, Alternate Member 

H. Stuart Hanes, Secretary


Richard D. Tietjen, Alternate Member

Frank R. Vinciguerra, Regular Member

Robbie A. Marshall, Regular Member

Attendant Staff
Christine E. Nelson, Town Planner

Christina M. Costa, Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk

Chairman Gallicchio informed that the agenda was amended after packets were sent out.

III. PUBLIC HEARINGS

None.

IV. NEW BUSINESS

A. “Saltaire” Subdivision – 5  Lots (3.7 Acres)                                                Southeast of Billow Road & West of Pratt Street (50 Hartlands Drive)        Applicant: Beach Investments, LLC,  Owner/Agent: Richard W. Vicino

· Robbie Marshall, Regular Member recused herself for this agenda item.

Richard W. Vicino distributed the following literature and correspondence.

· Correspondence from David F. Ransom, Architectural Historian dated February 5, 2002.

· Recommendations from the Old Saybrook Architectural Review Board.

· Old House Journal magazine article.

Chairman Gallicchio briefed the Commission that the applicant has returned to the Commission as requested in Item IX of the Resolution for Approval.

Richard W. Vicino discussed the recommendations of the Architectural Review Board to redesign the front roof area for Lot 5.  Mr. Vicino agreed with this comment and informed the Commission that he would return with revised plans for this lot at a later date.  He informed that he was currently seeking approval for lots 1, 2 and 3.

Mr. Vicino informed that the proposed designs for lots 1, 2, and 3 have the same stone foundation as the Castle and shingled roofs similar to that of the castle.  Mr. Vicino added that his goal was not to mimic the Castle but to blend the houses to compliment the Castle as well as to create a smooth transition to the smaller homes located in this neighborhood.  Mr. Vicino informed that he will submit floor elevations to the Building Department as referenced in the Resolution for Approval.  

The Commission discussed the plans and requested additional comments from Town Planner, Christine Nelson.  Ms. Nelson responded that she had no additional information other than that the Commission review the correspondence from the Architectural Review Board. 

MOTION to approve architectural plans for lots 1, 2 and 3 of the proposed residential buildings upon recommendation of the Architectural Review Board based on the compatible architectural context of each and the collective emphasis of the preservation of the existing historic structure for “Saltaire” Subdivision – 5 Lots (3.7 Acres), Southeast of Billow Road & West of Pratt Street (50 Hartlands Drive), Applicant: Beach Investments, LLC, Owner Agent: Richard W. Vicino MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED  4-0-0. 
B.
“Local Scenic Road” Ordinance (C.G.S. 7-149a.)         





Petitioner: Town of Old Saybrook

Agent: William A. Peace, Selectman

· Robbie Marshall resumed her seat as Regular Member.
Town Planner, Christine Nelson apologized to the Commission because she was unable to complete her research on the scenic road ordinance.  The Town Planner informed that she was held up in budget meetings and that the Board of Selectmen is facing many challenges with the budget for fiscal year 2002-2003.

Robert McIntyre informed that if it is not necessary for Selectman Peace to attend the next meeting that the Commission could discuss the matter and save the Selectman time by not attending the next meeting.

MOTION to continue the discussion of “Local Scenic Road” Ordinance (C.G.S. 7-149a.) to the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Old Saybrook Planning Commission on March 6, 2002.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED by Robert McIntyre.   by Robert McIntyre.  APPROVED  4-0-0.

VI. WORKSHOP

A. Portions of the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development

1. “Transportation”

The Planning Commission requested that Selectman William Peace take part in the Transportation discussion.

Selectman Peace made the following suggestions.

· The recommendation for a full interchange on Elm Street would reduce widening demands and bring people to the central business district yet would be a complicated and difficult goal to achieve.

· Encourage discussions with Amtrak who has slowly been eliminating the frequency of stops to Old Saybrook.

· Consider encouraging the extension of Metro-North into Old Saybrook.

· Include the importance of streetscapes which provide an important visual perception for motorists traveling through town.

· Encourage the strengthening the rules of maintenance of street trees after a development is completed. 

· Consider implementing the Scenic Roads Ordinance.

· Encourage bicycle walks.

Chairman Gallicchio questioned the feasibility of implementing additional east-west connector roads.  Selectman Peace responded that this is a good idea to alleviate traffic yet the task is difficult due to the number laws and wetlands that could serve to prohibit this activity.  He added that this idea is impossible to achieve without impacting wetlands.

Town Planner, Christine Nelson suggested the Commission consider implementing a roadway plan.

2.  “Public Facilities”

Town Planner, Christine Nelson informed the Commission that the Board of Selectmen completed the Plan of Development Priority Worksheets and distributed the worksheet to the Commission.  The Commission commended the Board of Selectmen on completing this document early considering their extremely busy schedule.   The Commission reviewed this document and were happy that the Board of Selectmen has many of the same interests and priorities as the Planning Commission.  The Commission discussed the next steps of the road show, prioritizing, the number of commissions to present to and techniques.  The Town Planner requested that the Implementation Committee schedule a meeting to begin the next phase of the road show.  

The Commission decided to define the numerical priority numbers and came up with the following draft definitions as follows:

#1 
Current program.

#2
Program to be planned.

#3
Program to be initiated within the next five years.

Selectman Peace informed of the Board of Selectmen’s prioritization process and discussed a few of the Program Recommendations that the Board was not fond of including tax abatement and open space conveyance tax.

The Town Planner distributed correspondence from CRERPA regarding suggestions for the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development.

Assistant Town Planner, Christina Costa presented the Commission with a number of draft covers for the 2000 Plan of Conservation & Development.  The Commission chose two and requested that the Assistant Town Planner make a few minor changes and present these at the next meeting.   

The Assistant Town Planner informed that she has been researching printing costs.  Chairman Gallicchio responded that her husband works for the Department of Corrections Printing Program and could get the Plan of Conservation & Development printed there for little cost to the Town.

Chairman Gallicchio requested the workshop be continued until the next meeting.  The Chairman added that in the future the Commission will dedicate the second meeting of the month for workshops.

VII. REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS

None.

VIII. STAFF REPORTS

Town Planner, Christine Nelson informed of the Board of Selectmen’s request for the Planning Commission to review their road ending plans.  The Commission decided to schedule this for the first meeting in April.

The Town Planner discussed a number of special workshop meetings of the Zoning Commission to rewrite their regulations.  The Commission commended the Zoning Commission on their efforts. 

Christine Nelson informed that Town Engineer, Michael J. Ott quoted the cost for completion of Road Regulations between $1,000.00 and $2000.00.

MOTION to authorize Board of Selectmen to pay for services in connection with the completion of Road Regulations up to a maximum of $2000.00 from Planning Commission Account #122-6-40 for fiscal year account ending 2001-2002.  MOVED by Stuart Hanes.  SECONDED  by Robert McIntyre.   APPROVED 4-0-0.

IX. CORRESPONDENCE

The Town Planner informed that minutes from other Commissions were included in their packets.

The Planning Commission reviewed invoice #3747 from Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates for services rendered in connection with the annual unit bond cost update.

MOTION to approve payment of invoice #3747, dated February 7, 2002 to Nathan L. Jacobson & Associates in the amount of $207.70 for services rendered in connection with the annual unit bond cost update. MOVED by Stuart Hanes. SECONDED by Frank Vinciguerra.  APPROVED 4-0-0.
X. MINUTES

The Commission informed that minutes were not included in their packets and postponed approval until the March 6, 2002 meeting. 

XI. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 10:20 p.m. to the next regularly scheduled meeting on March 6, 2002 at 7:30 p.m. at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point. MOVED by Robert McIntyre.  SECONDED by Frank Viciguerra.     APPROVED    4-0-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

OLD SAYBROOK PLANNING COMMISSION

Christina M. Costa

Assistant Town Planner/Commission Clerk
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